Grand Valley State University

General Education Subcommittee 

Minutes of 4/19/10 

PRESENT: Deborah Bambini; James Bell; Phyllis Curtiss; Roger Gilles; Lauren Kaercher; Sheldon Kopperl; Keith Rhodes; David Vessey; Kathryn Waggoner, Penney Nichols-Whitehead; Paul Sicilian, Judy Whipps

ALSO PRESENT: C. “Griff” Griffin, Director of General Education; Krista Rye, Office Coordinator

ABSENT: Susan Carson; Hugh McGuire; Dana Munk; Kari Kensinger; Shelley Schuurman;

GUESTS: Provost Gayle Davis, Maria Cimitile, Emily Frigo, Chris Dobson, Michael Crouthamel, Michael Wambach

	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of April 5 and April 12 Minutes
	Moved to approve both April 5 and April 12 Minutes; seconded.

The committee briefly discussed the structure of the Minutes.  The Chair asked if we would like to continue with a similar layout.  Members stated that it was helpful to look back at conversations and actions taken.  It was agreed that we will intentionally utilize the Action column more with decisions made during discussion. 


	Approved as submitted.

	Approval of Agenda 
	Motion to approve; seconded.  Motion passed.


	Approved.

	Introduction of New Members
	Elections are complete.  We have several new members joining the committee: Chris Dobson, Michael Crouthamel, Monica Harris (Fall semester for Susan Carson), Michael Wambach, and Emily Frigo (replacing Kathryn Waggoner after 15 years of service!).  Penny, Paul, Hugh, Deb and Judy will all be continuing.
	

	Chair’s Report


	Update on committee membership

Included with introduction of new members.

Proposal to meet on Monday, August 30

In the past, the first meeting has been the second week of classes.  Rather than waiting to have our first meeting the week after the Labor Day holiday, it was agreed that the committee would hold the first meeting on Monday, August 30th.

Update on curricular proposals

We will hold off on any new proposals that come in.  They would all need to go through UCC anyways and they will not meet during the summer. We received the changes back for Seneca the Stoic and Cartography courses and will start with these in the Fall.

Update on summer task force

GES is still trying to decide on the upper-level component and whether to transform Themes to broader but fewer categories called GI.  The purpose of the summer task force is to explore “high-impact” educational practices, the LEAP goals, and the VALUE rubrics in relation to GE and to help us develop a better understanding of the possibilities of the GE 100 and GE 4XX courses we have discussed. Ultimately we would like to integrate the new LEAP goals, transform the upper-level component, and hopefully improve the time-to-graduation issues for students.

Discussion of annual report to UAS

A draft memo was distributed to the committee for review. Some changes were suggested to add LEAP goals and refine the meaning of high-impact learning.  The Chair will make the changes and send on to UAS


	The first GEC meeting will be on Monday, August 30.

The committee will start the fall with any new curricular proposals, including two that were returned with revisions.

The summer task force will meet to discuss the upper-level component.

The Chair will make the changes the annual memo to UAS and send on.



	Director’s Report
	We have the new 2010-2011 GE Handbook ready.

The Director received an update from John Kilbourne on the Healthy Living, 3-credit course.  She will send an email update to everyone.  The committee briefly discussed whether they think the Healthy Living course is a good idea.  Many agreed that it would be nice to offer, but there is a big difference if we ask it to be required.

As we come to the end of the semester we have a lot of students contacting GE about their Theme and what they can do.

There have been a few transfer equivalency issues.  We are collecting date to make them more systematic.

Over the summer we will be working on Chalk & Wire data that we have. 


	

	
	
	

	New Business
	Election of Chair for 2010-2011

Motion to nominate Roger Gilles; seconded.


	Motion passed to re-elect Roger Gilles as Chair.

	Provost Gayle Davis
	The Chair gave the Provost a committee update.  We will be submitting a year-end report to UAS.  Our focus has been on the GE program and the upper-level Themes and skills and proficiencies (SWS, MTH 100, WRT 150, and WRT 305).

The Provost responded that while Administration is looking at using resources the best way we can, it is most important to maintain student needs and time to graduation.  LEAPS goals and high-impact experiences are what most employers are looking for and which are consistent with our mission and values.
A committee member asked the Provost if she saw the university providing support, in the form of training for faculty, if we moved to an upper-level capstone model.  The Provost responded that while everything is a balancing act, she would find the resources.  This faculty training would be applicable everywhere and would be very valuable.

The committee shared the various course scenarios and delivery options with the Provost.  The Provost added that it will be very important to have faculty ownership.  While there are many logistics to think about, maybe the credit hours revert to the faculty teaching the course.  This would be similar to Honors.

The Chair noted that we have been coming up with new ideas every week surrounding the upper-level component.  The Chair asked the Provost what her sense of the university’s patience is for this process.  Initially we were going to launch a broad discussion in February, but we are now looking at the Fall. The Provost responded that Student Senate would like to know that progress is being made and the majors that are very structured are also very anxious, but the fall is fine.

The Provost suggested to try to predict some of the issues and anticipate having a real plan of how to get faculty trained.  Perhaps go for the low hanging fruit and find faculty that are interested in the first pilot program.

The committee briefly discussed holding a conference through FTLC in Fall 11 or 12.  The Director has spoken with FTLC about this and they are ready to assist in any way they can.  There are multiple ways to deliver the training and could include modules, powerpoint presentations, and online or live workshops.


	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn; seconded.


	Adjourned at 4:18pm
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